To:
Dear Minister,

I am writing to express my dismay over the re-introduction of the government-sanctioned killing of Flying-fox species in Queensland. 

In 2008, the Queensland Government banned the shooting of flying foxes after its Animal Welfare Advisory Committee found the practice was inhumane. This is because most shots wound rather than kill, so the bats die an agonising, drawn-out death, while dependent babies of injured mothers starve. 
Section 18(2) of the Qld Animal Care and Protection Act states that “a person is taken to be cruel to an animal if the person... (g) kills it in a way that is inhumane; or causes it not to die quickly; or causes it to die in unreasonable pain.  The 2009 “Report on deaths and injuries to Grey-headed Flying-foxes shot in an orchard near Sydney, NSW” (Divljian, Parry-Jones, Eby) - is the only independent study of shooting of Flying-foxes in this exact scenario. It clearly shows that the practice meets all three criteria for animal cruelty under your own legislation.  The findings in this report are entirely consistent with findings in reports regarding the shotgun shooting of ducks and other birds.

Three months ago, Minister John McVeigh said "it’s important every Queenslander understands animal cruelty is never acceptable".  So why is cruelty to Flying-foxes now deemed acceptable?  

Mahatma Gandhi said “The greatness of a nation and its moral progress can be judged by the way its animals are treated”. By this measure, Queensland is neither great nor moral. 

In making this decision, what efforts did your government make to address animal welfare concerns?
· Did you consult with the Qld Animal Welfare Advisory Committee or the RSPCA?

· If so, what was their advice?

· If not, who did you consult, what was their area of expertise, and what was their advice?

I look forward to reading your responses to the above questions. In the meanwhile I urge you to rethink the decision to allow the shooting of flying foxes as this practice can not be other than cruel, and “animal cruelty is never acceptable”.
Yours sincerely,
